
Organiser’s Comments 

These events were relatively straightforward to organise as we had a very 
experienced planner (Juliet Morgan) and controller (Richard Payne). Neil Croasdell 
and Sue Levinson had already made links with the warden at Oakwell Hall regarding 
the POC and the warden was keen for us to have an event on the area so this meant 
that permissions and a base were easily sorted out. This really only left sorting out 
entries and helpers. Jonathan Emberton kindly set up entries and there were a good 
number of volunteers to help making my job relatively straightforward.  

Everything ran well on both days and it was great to also see some newcomers at 
both events – I hope you enjoyed your courses and come along to another event in 
future! 

Thanks to the usual army of EPOC helpers and I hope those of you outside didn’t get 
too cold.  

Thank you also to the people who approached me after the event to give their thanks 
– this always makes things feel worthwhile when you know the efforts are 
appreciated. 

Finally, a big thank you to the staff at Oakwell Hall for being so helpful and 
accommodating over the weekend. 

I only found one item of lost property after the night event – a pair of black running 
gloves. If you think they might be yours then please email me eah1607@aol.com 

 

Emma Harrison 
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